

Information Rights Unit HM Treasury 1 Horse Guards Road London SW1A 2HQ

Mr Jonathan Deans

Via email: request-508328-fd28d621@whatdotheyknow.com

020 7270 5000 foirequests@hmtreasury.gov.uk www.gov.uk/hm-treasury

5 September 2018

Dear Mr Deans

Ref: FOI2018/13787

Freedom of Information Act 2000: Scottish Independence Referendum

Thank you for your enquiry of 7 August 2018, which we have considered under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the FOI Act).

You asked for the following information:

I would like any contingency plans or other similar documents held by the Treasury which were made in contemplation of a 'Yes' vote in the Scottish Independence Referendum.

Following a search of our records, I can confirm that HM Treasury does not hold information within the scope of your request.

Both the UK Government and the Scottish Government agreed that there would be no 'pre-negotiations' on what the terms of independence would be before the referendum took place. There were no contingency plans or similar documents produced by the UK Government.

The UK Government was always very clear about the reasons for this. It acts in the interests of all the people of the UK, including people in Scotland. Unless people in Scotland had decided that they no longer wanted to be part of the United Kingdom, the UK Government would not take any action that required it to exclude Scotland and act only in the interests of England, Wales and Northern Ireland.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact us. Please quote the reference number above in any future communications.

Yours sincerely

Information Rights Unit

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act 2000

If you are not happy with this reply, you can request a review by writing to HM Treasury, Information Rights Unit, 1 Horse Guards Road, London SW1A 2HQ or by emailing us at the address below. Any review request must be made within 2 months of the date of this letter.

Email: foirequests@hmtreasury.gov.uk

It would assist our review if you set out which aspects of the reply concern you and why you are dissatisfied.

If you are not content with the outcome of the review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner will not make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by HM Treasury which is outlined above.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF (or via their website at: https://ico.org.uk).